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 One Day workshop on NAAC awareness for the Principals and Nodal officers of Govt. and 

Aided colleges of Haryana was organized on June 11, 2019 by Kurukshetra University Kurukshetra 

(K.U.K.) under the aegis of State Project Directorate, RUSA Haryana.   Prof. Manjula Chaudhary, 

Dean Academic Affairs and Nodal Officer, K.U.K. was the Chief Guest of the inaugural function of 

this workshop.  Dr. Pratibha Singh, Deputy Adviser and Dr. Pratibha Jolly, member, NAAC EC 

have graced the occasion by their presence as resource persons of the workshop.  Prof. Rajnesh 

Sharma, Dean of Collleges, K.U.K. presented the inaugural remarks and welcome address.   Prof. 

Shyam Kumar, Co-ordinator, NAAC steering committee, K.U.K. emphasized the need of NAAC 

accreditation in the present scenario.  Prof. Dinesh Kumar, Co-ordinator, IQAC, K.U.K. introduced 

the resource persons to the audience. 

   

 

 

  



 

 

Prof. Manjula Chaudhary in her remarks suggested the ways to mould the academic 

activities of the institutions as per seven criteria of NAAC.  She shared her experience and 

emphasized the need of preparing documents for all the activities of the institutions.   

 There were 231 participants from different districts of Haryana.  The workshop comprises of 

three technical sessions including one session open forum for discussion.  First technical session of 

the workshop was started with a presentation by Dr. Pratibha Jolly on ‘Importance of Assessment 

and Accreditation of HEIs’.  She has described in detail about the higher education system in India 

and stressed that it should be linked with the society’s requirements.  This will help the HEIs to 

prepare themselves Assessment and Accreditation.           

  

 



Dr. Pratibha Singh delivered a lecture on ‘Revised Accreditation and Framework (RAF)’.  

She presented in detail the need and modifications done in the seven criteria of NAAC’s revised 

framework. She also explained the procedure to prepare and submit IIQA and SSR.   

 

Dr. Pratibha Singh presented a presentation on “ICT integration of A & A process” in  

session-II of the workshop.  In this presentation, she described in detail the integration of ICT in A 

& A process.  Various processes including Data Verification and Validation (DVV), Students’ 

Satisfaction Survey were adequately explained by her. 

 

The last session of the workshop was for open discussion.   Dr. Pratibha Singh and Dr. Pratibha 

Jolly addressed the various queries raised by the participants during this session.  Dr. Pratibha 

Singh offered all help and support to the HEIs for their preparation for NAAC accreditation.        



 

 

  The workshop ended with a vote of thanks.   


